
Regular BOE Meeting

September 14th 
2023-24



Superintendent Report
● BOE Vacancy
● Grants Update
● Non-Resident Student Tuition
● Architect Report
● PreK-12 Enrollment Report
● Communication to the Board
● BOE Goals and NYSSBA



New Employees Reception
● Lee Kyler - Elementary Principal (LVC)
● Megan Walls - Assistant Principal (MVC/LVC)
● John Looby - Secretary to Guidance
● Shannon Baumann - School Counselor (LVC)
● Will Napper - English (MVC)
● Brian Basile - Social Studies (MVC)
● Steve Hudson - French (MVC)
● Travis Mauro - Special Education (LVC)
● Ellen Saccone - Special Education (MVC)
● Sarah Chandler - Building Sub (MVC)
● Christina Durgan - Teacher Assistant (LVC)
● Ryan Cave - Teacher Aide (LVC)
● Dora Atwell - Food Service Helper (LVC)
● Danielle Criss - Music Teacher (MVC)

Appointed to a New Position
● Larry Cooney - Head Bus Driver
● Jean Dickerson - Teacher Assistant (LVC)
● Darcy Hudson - Building Sub



Grants Update
Grant Description Allocation

UPK
The purpose of Universal 
Pre-Kindergarten program is to 
provide three & four-year-old students 
with an opportunity to access 
high-quality pre-kindergarten 
programs that will provide the 
foundation to help prepare them for 
future school success.

** to be submitted by the end of the 
month

23-24 UPK Allocation:  

$143,495

UPK funding is distributed based 
on student enrollment and the 

number of days of 
prekindergarten instruction



Grants Update - Stronger Connections Grant 
● Applying for a $460,000 competitive grant (due Friday)
● To apply you had to be a high needs LEA with 40% of students 

eligible for free meals & have 10% of student population that is 
chronically absent

● Purpose of the grant :
○ Address Chronic Absenteeism
○ Support Positive School Culture (PBIS, SEL)

● Written to include:
○ Student Support Advocate, SEL Curriculum, PBIS 

Materials, Assistant Principal, TCIS training, Technology 



Grants Update (ESD) 
● Extended School Day program designed to build

relationships and coordinate supports and resources to 1) 
Increase academic achievement, 2)

Improve social emotional competencies and protective factors, 
3) Engage 200 students in 15 hours of ESD activities.

grades 3-12- to make successful transitions in school and to 
careers or higher education. Implemented through partnerships 
with ACAP, CCE, CFES and BRIEF.



ESD ‘23- ‘24 Highlights
● 23-24 Budget passed. 
● Partnership opportunities continue with The Social Center for 

Proctors and Boston visits
● Field trip to NYC planned for 9/29 MOMA, Storm Arts Center, 

American Museum of Natural History, Central Park
● 5 week rotating programs began week 1. Some programming 

options - mountain biking, hiking, academic support, baking 
club, volleyball, archery, beading, super hero club, 
photography, outdoor skills and more! 



Monthly Snapshot Reports
● Monthly Spreadsheet: (October-July)

■ Principals
■ Nurses
■ Athletic Coordinator
■ Cafeteria
■ Counselors
■ Director of Student Support Services

● Monthly Superintendent’s Update/Presentation
● Monthly Administrator Update/Presentation
● Weekly Update from Superintendent
 



Non-Resident Student Tuition 
● Essex County #1= $1500
● Essex County #2= $2000-$2300
● Clinton County #1= $3400-$4000
● Clinton County #2= $4000-$8000
● Clinton County #3= $1500
● Clinton County #4= $3000

TABLED UNTIL NEXT MEETING



Non-Resident Student Tuition 
“Seneca Falls Formula”

● Formula for calculating non-resident tuition charges 
● Should be based on the total cost of instruction for all pupils in grades K-12
● Now set forth in Part 174 of the Regulations of the Commissioner of 

Education.
● Both revenues and expenditures are used to calculate total costs among 

various student levels and categories of students.
● Such charges may not exceed the actual net cost of educating nonresident 

pupils.
● The estimated and actual rates are “maximum” rates. 
● When a district is billing the parent of a non-resident student, the parent 

should not be charged more if their student is a student with a disability, even 
if it costs the district more to educate such student

● Districts should reconcile the rates once the actual rates have been calculated 
after the end of the school year and then determine whether additional or 
reduced charges are warranted.

TABLED UNTIL NEXT MEETING



Non-Resident Student Tuition 
BVCSD EXPENDITURES PER PUPIL

$29,948

TABLED UNTIL NEXT MEETING



Non-Resident Students: Attorney perspective
● The decision is really fact dependent and there are a lot of factors that need to be weighed.  
● Allowing non-residents helps maintain a healthy student population and may increase diversity.  
● The additional funds can also improve your budget if you are able to bring in more students 

without hiring new staff.  
● Conversely, the District may like the current class size or may be at maximum. Allowing 

non-resident students could change that and may create issues.  If you need to hire more staff 
to accommodate more students that too becomes a challenge.  And of course space is always a 
consideration.  Also, a non-resident student admission policy must be non-discriminatory. So, if 
you allow non-resident students, this could result in some higher cost students – more services 
etc. 

● Most of the Districts we work with do not allow non-resident students except in the limited 
circumstances outlined below. If you are seeking to grow classes sizes, generate some revenue, 
etc. allowing non-resident students makes sense. If it is more of a headache, then a benefit then 
the Board should change its policy. In so doing, the Board will have to consider whether it will 
allow currently enrolled students (or those that are in high school) to continue attending the 
schools of the district.

TABLED UNTIL NEXT MEETING



BOE Vacancy 
● Appoint at October meeting.



Thank you
● Any Questions?
● Any Comments?


